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  Carpinteria Sanitary District 
    MEMORANDUM 

 
 

 
 

Date: 10/04/2012 

To: Mr. Ken Harris – Interim Executive Officer  
    Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 

From: Mark Bennett - Operations Manager 

CC: Peter Von Langen – Central Coast RWQCB 
Craig Murray, P.E. – CSD General Manager 

Re: Noncompliance Notification 

 

On October 3, 2012 at 4:08 a.m. the disinfection system at the Carpinteria Sanitary District’s wastewater treatment 
facility malfunctioned.  It was restored to full operability the same day at 9:45 a.m.  The District estimates the 
volume of fully treated, but non-disinfected effluent discharged during this event to be 281,250 gallons.  Routine 
effluent sampling was conducted within the period that the equipment was not operational.  Results will be 
reported pursuant the District’s NPDES permit and MRP requirements. 

The cause of the malfunction is suspected to be an air-locked chemical feed pump.  The District had over 1,200 
gallons of sodium hypochlorite in inventory at that time.  There is no additional evidence that points to causation, 
and it is noted that the chemical feed pump in question has operated reliably for over a decade and is regularly 
inspected and maintained.  

The District notified the Central Coast Water Board of the event and left telephone messages for Peter Von 
Langen and also for his supervisor.  The District also notified both the Santa Barbara County Environmental 
Health Department and the Preharvest Shellfish Unit, Environmental Management Branch of the California 
Department of Public Health. 


